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IN REPLY REFER TO : 

BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT 
WINNEMUCCA DISTRICT OFFICE 

705 EAST 4TH STREET 
WINNEMUCCA , NEV ADA 89445 4700 

(NV-027.12) 

Mrs. Dawn Y. Lappin, Director 
WHOA, Inc. 
P. 0. Box 555 
Reno, NV 89504 

Dear Ms. Lappin: 

October 26, 1987 

The Winnemucca District recently conducted a pre-removal aerial census of 
the Black Rock Range-West, Black Rock Range-East and the Warm Springs 
Canyon Herd areas. The following table shows the results of the census, 
and is provided for your information. 

Actual 
1987 Population 
Estimated Oct. 1987 Difference in Estimated 
Population Census And Actual Herd 

Area Horses/Burros Horses/Burros /1 Population Numbers 
Warm Springs 666/16 550/6 - 126 

Canyon 
Black Rock Range -
West 

585/0 537/o ]:_I - 48 

Black Rock Range - 611/0 666/0 2/ + 55 
East 

Total 1862/16 1753/6 -119 

1/ Includes both adults and foals. 

2/ Combined the Black Rock Range has 1203 horses with a difference in estimated 
and actual population numbers of+ 7. 

Four horses (2 mares/2 foals) were found on Paiute Peak that were sore 
footed. If you have any questions please contact our office. 
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United States Department of the Interior 

BUREAU OF LAND MANAGEMENT 
WINNEMUCCA DISTRICT OFFICE 

705 EAST 4TH STREET 
WINNEMUCCA, NEVADA 89445 

September 12, 1989 

Dear Interested Party: 

·- -- . 
IN REPLY REFER TOc 

4200 
(NV-023.2) 

The Sonoma-Gerlach Resou.rce-Area of the Winnemucca District is in the process 
of preparing Allotment -Management Plans (AMPs) for the Soldier Meadows and Rodeo 
Creek Allotments. , ' 

A part of the consultation and coordination process is to determine who would 
like to become involved in the development of the AMPs. Your involvement can 
be by providing any specific allotment information as it pertains to livestock 
management for the two allotments and/or reviewing and commenting on the Draft 
AMPs when they are completed. 

If you are interested, please submit in writing by October 15,1989 any 
information that you have on the allotments and/or identify the allotments that 
you would want to review and comment on. Based on the amount of public response, 
we tentatively plan to have a draft copy available for review by early December, 
1989. 

If you do not have any comments at this time, we will keep you informed of the 
actions implemented by sending you a copy of our Rangeland Program Summary when 
updated that will summarize our management actions for the allotments. 

If you have any questions, you may contact Paul Jancar or myself at the above 
addresses or phone 702-623-3676. Thank you for your participation in the 
management of Public Lands. 

Sincerely yours, 

~cf(~ 
Acting Area Manager 
Sonoma-Gerlach Resource Area 


